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Notice of an application for a 
resource consent 
Section 95B, Resource Management Act 1991 

 

 

Selwyn District Council has received an application from Southern Screenworks Limited for a Resource 

Consent (RC245428 & RC245429). 

Resource consent type: Land use  

Description of the proposed activity: Land use consent RC245428 is sought to expand an 

existing quarry that does not comply with setback 

and noise standards within the General Rural Zone. 

Land use consent RC245429 is sought to vary 

conditions of RC125013 to enable: 

• The removal of quarry walls, batters, bunds, and 

existing landscaping to allow Screenworks to work 

from the existing quarry into the expansion stages, 

allowing extraction to continue below ground level 

and as a continuation of the existing operation;  

• Process material from the expansion area within 

the existing quarry; 

• Amend the frequency with which processing can 

occur;  

• Commence works at 7 am rather than 7.30 am, to 

align with the Partially Operative Plan’s daytime 

hours for noise; and  

• Other amendments, and any consequential 

amendments, to the consent conditions to reflect the 

proposed expanded quarrying activity.  

Location of the proposal: 50 Bealey Road, Kirwee 

The application includes an assessment of environmental effects. 

The Council has deemed you to be an affected party to this resource consent application.  As an affected party 

to the application, you may make a submission. 

The full application is enclosed.  
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If you have any questions about the application, please contact: 

Tim Hegarty, Consultant Resource Management Planner 

Email: tim.hegarty@selwyn.govt.nz  

Phone: 03 347 2800 

If you have already given your written approval for this application and are still satisfied that the application will 

have no effect on you, you do not need to do anything. 

A person who is a trade competitor of the applicant may make a submission only if that person is directly 

affected by an effect of the activity to which the application relates that— 

(a) adversely affects the environment; and 

(b) does not relate to trade competition or the effects of trade competition. 

You may make a submission by sending a written or electronic submission to Selwyn District Council, PO Box 

90, Rolleston, 7643 or submissions@selwyn.govt.nz  The submission must be in form 13. Copies of this form 

are available from Selwyn District Council or on the Council’s website. 

Submissions close on Wednesday 15th January 2024 at 4:30pm. 

You must serve a copy of your submission on Southern Screenworks Limited (the applicant), whose address 

for service is C/- Bligh Planning & Engagement Limited, PO Box 69229, Lincoln 7640,  kevin@bligh.co.nz as 

soon as reasonably practicable after serving your submission on Selwyn District Council. 
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